
North Avondale Neighborhood Association 
General Meeting 

June 10, 2008 
 

Call to Order 
President Frank Newbauer called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. at The North Avondale 
Recreation Center.  Board members Michelle Baxter, Sulayman Bajo, Gerry & Marvin Kraus, 
and Nikki Kittrell were present. 
 
 

Motions Made 
 

Minutes Approval 
• Motion made by 3rd Vice President Michelle Baxter to approve the May 18 

Annual Meeting Minutes 2nd by Curtis Arthur, Corresponding Secretary. 

• Unanimously passed. 

 

Pay raise for Charlene Morse 

• Raise hourly wage from $10 to $15 

• 3rd Vice President Michelle Baxter made motion, 2nd by John Jones. 

• Motion passed unanimously. 
 

Laptop for NANA 

• Money for purchase of laptop for NANA use would come out of NSP money 

• 3rd Vice President Michelle Baxter made motion, 2nd by 1st Vice President 
Deborah Elkins-Brown. 

• Motion passed unanimously. 
 

AAFA representatives 
• Plans to use the firehouse throughout the week to give fire safety talks, and classes for 

children. 

• Building will be in use throughout the week  

• Possible location for NANA meetings 

• Sunny Bar across street will allow use of their parking lot for activities at the firehouse. 

• AAFA stated that it will be responsible for maintaining property 

 
Burglary Discussion with Captain Elliot Isaac from District 4 

• 15 officers and 2 supervisors are working on the burglary issue 

• 1 or 2 in uniform the rest are in street clothes 

• Officers are shared between North Avondale and Paddock Hills 

• Some cameras in use to track license plates of cars that are not local 



• Officers stated at the meeting that there had been no further burglaries in the past eight 
days 

• There have been three instances of the burglarer striking the same property more than 
once. 
 

Recycling Challenge 
• Make note on trash night of neighbors who do not currently recycle 

• Talk to neighbor about recycling or have Charlene send them an e-mail  
 

Cell Tower 
• Meeting on June 25th 3300 Central Parkway on zoning issues 

 

Old Business 
• Marvin Kraus announced that the Business Association paid $1000 to Dr. Maranos for 

the student project. 

• NANA is contributing $500 and St. Bernard is making up the rest 
 

New Business 
• Marvin Kraus announced that Invest in Neighborhoods is having a meeting in the Fire 

Museum 315 W. Court St. with guest speaker Charles Craves of City Planning 
Department will discuss an all new zoning plan. 

• The meeting is Thursday June 12th at 6 p.m. 
  

Adjournment 
• 3rd Vice President Michelle Baxter made motion to adjourn the meeting, 2nd by Ursula 

Hassel to adjourn the meeting. 

• Meeting adjourned around 9:00 p.m. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 


